Meeting Minutes
Regional Medial Advisory Committee
Quarterly Meeting –September 3, 2019—1000 hrs.
Roll Call:  J. Urban (SMEMSC); R. Kelley (Mt. Nittany);  E. Gailey (MNMC-phone);  K. Shoop (SMEMSC-CARES-phone); Kent Knable (Centre LifeLink); T. Long (Fame-phone); Dr. J. Schauer (AREA-phone); N. Klose (Evan-phone)-J. Zablosky (AREA phone); Dr. C. Neal (Centre Life Link); R. Hare (Americus-phone); C. Gavasson (Americus-phone); M. Kurtz (Danville-phone)
Meeting was called to order at 10:00 by Jim Urban at the Mount Nittany Corporate offices due to the
absence of Dr. McLeod.

An introduction of members in attendance and participating via Zoom or phone was conducted.
NEW BUSINESS:
REPORT FROM STATE MAC:  Dr. McLeod was unable to attend the meeting but was contacted by phone.  He apologized for his absence but after working last night he unfortunately was mixed up on his days.  He did report that at the last State MAC, they were working on the protocols for AEMT and that they were talking about having a special meeting to finish the protocols.
KETAMINE; - Since the last meeting, there have not been any cases.
ETOMIDATE:   There have not been any cases since the last meeting.
CARES:  Kimbra Shoop, State CARES Coordinator presented the submission report for 2019.  Kim encouraged that services enter cases for this year by the end of September if possible.
Protocol Discussion/Ketamine:  While speaking with Dr. McLeod he did state that at the meeting that medical directors decided that Ketamine can be administered prior to contacting command if it was in the best interest for crew safety and patient care.  Ideally it is preferred to contact command first.

EMSOF:  EMSOF was used to fund modem upgrades for ALS services.  Jim requested all paid receipts prior to the end of September so reimbursements can be processed.

ELECTRONIC CERTIFICATION CARDS:  Jim reported that Protocols and ERG books can be maintained on vehicle for licensure as long as the device is company owned and assigned to that particular vehicle.  It is not acceptable for each individual to have these documents on their personal devices for licensure.

Kent inquired about certs and CPR.  Digital copies ar3e allowed since DOH certs can be vetted.  Picture of CPR e-card is also acceptable, but if a question arises, a hard copy of the e-card must be printed and sent in.

MEETING SCHEDULE FOR REMAINING 2019: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]				December 3, 2019-10:00 AM (via teleconference/Zoom)

With no further issues to discuss, a motion to adjourn was called for.   On a motion by Dr. Neal and seconded by all the regional MAC meeting was adjourned at 1045.

Respectfully Submitted by
James P. Urban, EMTP 
EMS Licensure Coordinator
Seven Mountains EMS Council
